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March 17, 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
Mitchell Moody 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Water Rights 
P.O. Box 2000 
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000 
MMoody@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
 
RE: Submittal of Updated Wastewater Change Petition for WW0091 and the Change Petition to WW0019 (1993 
Order) for the Burbank Water Reclamation Plant 
 
 
Dear Mr. Moody, 
 
Enclosed please find the City of Burbank’s (Burbank) two Petitions, which are being filed concurrently for the 
Burbank Water Reclamation Plant: (1) Updated Wastewater Change Petition (WW0091), accompanying 
Environmental Information form and required attachments, which has been revised from the original Petition 
package submitted to the Board on May 16, 2016 and the revised Petition package submitted to the Board on 
February 7, 2017, to incorporate additional information and other minor changes pursuant to requests by State 
Water Board Staff; and (2) Change Petition for WW0019 (1993 Order), which incorporates by reference the 
Environmental Information form and attachments for the Updated Wastewater Change Petition (WW0091).  
 
Burbank is proposing to use additional tertiary-treated water to continue to meet the growing local irrigation and 
industrial demand for recycled water and to supply portions of the City of Los Angeles. Because Burbank has an 
existing Wastewater Order that was issued by the State Water Board in 1993, you have directed Burbank to file 
two change petitions, for a single project, in order to request: (1) a gradual reduction in the quantity of recycled 
water discharged into the Burbank Western Wash from what it currently discharges (5,376 AF) to approximately 
3,766 AF over a ten-year period (Wastewater Change Petition, WW0091); and (2) a change in Place of Use from 
its 1993 Place of Use set forth in WW0019 to an expanded Place of Use that encompasses all of Burbank and 
portions of the City of Los Angeles. 
 
The May 16, 2016 submittal included the $1,000.00 fee required for Wastewater Change Petition (WW0091) and 
the $850.00 fee for the Department of Fish and Wildlife.  This submittal includes the additional $1,000.00 fee 
required for the Change Petition to WW0019 (1993 Order). You have confirmed that no additional fee for the 
Department of Fish and Wildlife is required for the Change Petition for WW0019 (1993 Order).  Copies of these 
documents have also been emailed to Ed Pert (ed.pert@wildlife.ca.gov) at the California Department of Fish and 
Wildlife. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Stephanie Hastings 
at 805-882-1415 or at SHastings@bhfs.com. 
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Sincerely, 
 

 
 
David Crook, AICP 
Senior Managing Associate, ESA (DCrook@esassoc.com)  
 
cc: Ed Pert, California Department of Fish and Wildlife (Ed.Pert@wildlife.ca.gov) 
 Michael Thompson, P.E., Burbank Water & Power (MThompson@burbankca.gov) 
 Stephanie Hastings, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck (SHastings@bhfs.com) 
 
 
 
 




